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Kings Worthy Parish Council 
 

PLANNING and HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE 
 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 20 May 2014                                                     

at the Kings Worthy Community Centre, Fraser Road, Kings Worthy 

 
Present: Councillors: Ian Gordon (Chairman) 
  Bob Barnes 
  Stuart Newell 
  Judith Steventon Baker 
  Martin Taylor 
  Denis Welstead 
  Sarah White 
   
 Clerks: Chris Read 
   
 Public: 2 

 
 
P/14/63 Apologies for Absence 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Allen.  
 
P/14/64 Public Question Time 
 
None. 
 
P/14/65 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 29 April 2014 
 
It was agreed that due to the fact there were several amendments to be recorded, 
that these be noted and the minutes be altered accordingly following which the chair 
will review the minutes to ensure that they had been amended accordingly and that 
they be, agreed and signed, at the next Planning & Highways meeting on 24th June 
2014. 
 
P/14/66 Matters Arising from the Meeting of the 28 April 2014 

             

P/13/176 Flooding – Cllr White noted that the minutes of the meeting held on 

flooding, that was chaired by Steve Brine MP, were still not available. Cllr Gordon 

suggested that the Parish Council needs to move ahead and arrange a meeting with 

the Environment Agency, Southern Water, Highways organisations and any other 

appropriate organisations. Cllr White stated that the Parish Council actually need to 

have two separate meetings, one for the emergency plan and a further meeting as 

per Cllr Gordon’s suggestion. Joanne Higgs, the Solent & South Downs Resilience 
Team Advisor from the Environment Agency, is to be contacted. Action – Cllr 

White. 



2 
 

o P/14/34     Planning Application for Woodstock – The House in Multiple 

Occupancy (HMO) is now being taken into consideration for enforcement, now 

the application has been refused. The landowner has now applied to build two 

new houses. The previous application must be taken into account when this new 

application is looked at. 

 

o P/13/176     Redesign of B3047/A33 Junction – Highways Agency  have gone 

ahead with their plans without consulting with Hampshire County Council Peter 

Eade, Highways Manager for HCC, had thanked Cllr Gordon for bringing the 

early start date of planned works, to his attention. [see table below]  

 

 

o P/13/184     Abbots Worthy House-  

 

None 

 

o P/14/16     Hyde Home Allocation – The Parish Council have received an email 

from Debbie Rhodes, Project Manager for Winchester City Council and Strategic 

Housing Officer for Hampshire Alliance for Rural Affordable Housing (HARAH). It 

stated that the last two houses were yet to be sold due to the sales falling 

through. Hyde homes have requested that they now be allowed to move to the 

3rd level of the S106 agreement cascade. Cllr Gordon emailed Debbie Rhodes 

asking that the advertising for the remaining properties clearly state where the 

properties are, rather than advertising them as being at Southside Embankment 

which is not a suitably recognisable name. The new advertising material, [see 

copy attached], refers to the site as Hookpit Farm. Cllr Gordon stated that it’s 
taken until this stage for Hyde Homes to advertise the properties proficiently. The 

London based Head of Sales for Hyde Homes, Sam Welstead, seemed to be put 

out by having to abide by the S106 agreement.  

 

The Parish Council have been asked by Hyde Homes, if they can move to the 3rd 

tier of the S106 agreement. A member of the public stated that she knew 

excuses would be made by Hyde Homes, so they could house/sell to anyone 
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and that this was said in a previous meeting. Another member of the public 

added that she knows of local people that are willing to purchase the houses on 

the Hookpit Farm site. Cllr Newell stated that according to the S106 agreement, 

it states that the council not Hyde Homes are to fulfil the criteria. 

 

Cllr Gordon asked the member of the public to forward the details of any 

perspective eligible buyers she is aware of, to the Parish Council office. It was 

also stated that Debbie Rhodes works for both WCC and HARAH, which is a 

conflict of interest in this case. The responsibility has been passed to Hyde 

Homes for sales and criteria fulfilment. 

 

Cllr White reiterated the need for a meeting with WCC and Hyde Homes to 

discuss the S106 agreement. It was agreed that Debbie Rhodes and Emma 

Combes be included in any meeting to be held to discuss this matter. This 

meeting is to include Richard Botham, Head of Landlord Services, and Debbie 

Rhode’s boss. Cllr Gordon noted that it’s important Winchester City Cllr Robert 
Johnston be included in the meeting. Cllr Gordon stated that mistakes had also 

been made in the section of the S106 agreement applying to lettings. 

 

Cllr Gordon noted that no official copy of the S106 agreement had been received 

nor signed by any Parish Councillor. It was agreed that the Parish council do not 

agree for them to move to the 3rd tier of the S106 agreement. A letter is to be 

sent to Hyde Homes confirming this. Action – Clerk & Cllr Gordon. 

 

Cllr Gordon is to check that Drew Smith have actually left the site or whether 

works are still ongoing. Action – Cllr Gordon 

 

P/14/6    Tesco Site – Cllr Gordon has not yet been to the site since the 

refurbishment has taken place. Cllr Gordon has contacted Tesco and raised the 

issues regarding signage being erected before the application has been decided. 

Tesco told Cllr Gordon they would look into it but nothing further has been heard. 

Winchester City council (WCC) are to be contacted to investigate further. Action 

– Cllr Gordon. Cllr Gordon is to visit the site and chase a response from Tesco. 

Action – Cllr Gordon. 

 

Cllr Welstead stated that the land around the Parish Noticeboard down by Tesco 

is very dirty. The cut through by Topaz hairdresser is filled with water and in 

need of repair. Cllr Gordon believes this hedge is the division between the land 

owned by HCC and that which is owned by Tesco’s landlord. Cllrs Gordon and 

Welstead are to visit these sites to ascertain what further action is needed. 

Action- Cllr Gordon and Welstead. 

 

HCC are suggesting that the grass verge, adjacent to the car park on Hookpit 

Farm Lane, could be made into a layby but funding is a problem. Cllr Gordon 
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stated that the Parish Council needs to put more pressure on HCC to get this 

done. 

 

Now the road repairs and Tesco refurbishment are complete the Lorries have 

been returning to their early deliveries. A member of the public stated that she 

had been informed by Tesco that the deliveries to that store take place at 08:00. 

Cllr Gordon noted that a member of the public had informed the Parish Council 

that there is a restriction on delivery times at the store. 

 

A notice has now gone up, restricting parking to 20 minutes. The proprietor of 

Topaz hairdressers has contacted the Parish Council office and stated that the 

car park is shared and their customers need more than 20 minutes. Cllr Gordon 

is to check who erected the notice. Action – Cllr Gordon. 

 

 

P/14/67 Dashboard 

 
The dashboard is attached as part of the minutes of the meeting. It listed the 
following items: 
 
o Major Initiatives – Requiring PC Approval - None 
 
o Initiatives - Not Requiring PC Approval - None 

 
o Planning Responses – under Chairman’s Action – None. 

 
o Planning Decisions Advised by Winchester City Council – see dashboard 

of Planning Responses as approved by Planning & Highways Committee. 
 

o Planning Decisions by Winchester City Council – no Planning & 
Highways Committee view given – see dashboard. 
 

o Enforcement Notices – see dashboard. 
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P/14/68 Planning Applications received since 24th June 2014 
 

Case Ref. No. Location/Works to be done Comment 

14/01029/FUL 9 Gillingham Close, Kings worthy The Parish Council wish to 

support this application. 

 

(HOUSEHOLDER) Single storey rear extension 

14/01030/FUL 127 Springvale Road, Kings worthy The Parish Council have no 

objections to this application. 

 
(HOUSEHOLDER) installation of rooflight to side 

elevations and additional window to front 

14/01080/FUL Denbeti, Sherbrooke Close, Kings Worthy The Parish Council wish to 

support this application. 
(HOUSEHOLDER) Single storey rear extension 

incorporating 3 no. roof lights, single storey front 

extension following removal of existing front porch, 

2 no. new windows to side elevation and new off 

road parking area at front of property 

SDNP/14/02369/TCA The Coach House Kings Worthy Grove Basingstoke 

Road Kings Worthy 

The Parish Council wish to 

support this application. 

1 no. Maple to clear around the low voltage power 

line to achieve a 1m clearance (T1), 1 no. Lime to 

clear around the low voltage power line to achieve a 

1m clearance (T1), 

SDNP/14/02414/HOUS Land To The Rear Of Abbots Worthy House Mill 

Lane Abbots Worthy 

The Parish Council wish to 

support this application subject 

to the entrance, onto Mill Lane, 

being checked for suitable 

access for the emergency 

services. 

Conversion of garage and tack room into living 

accommodation 

14/01053/FUL 45 Willis Waye, Kings Worthy, Hampshire, SO23 

7QT 

The Parish Council wish to 

support this application. 

Detached double garage 
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P/14/69 Core Strategy Part 2 Update – 

Cllr White had asked if WCC would put the draft Local Plan Part 2 Consultation 

Response document on their website. This is to be chased this is to be Action – 

Clerk. 

P/14/70 Local Bus Consultation Update – The Parish council have been 

asked to fill out a form, asking for views on local bus and community transport 

services. [see copy attached]. 

(2 members of the public left at this point) 

P/14/71 Mapping Software Consideration- A separate meeting is to be held 

after the Annual General Meeting to discuss. 

P/14/72 Update from Meetings- None 

P/14/73 To Discuss Issues from the Parish Council Meeting  

It was agreed a letter be complied to be sent to WCC/HCC, regarding the possibility 

of constructing a layby on the bend in Fraser Road from opposite the junction with 

Mountbatten Place to opposite the entrance to the car park for the local shops. It was 

also suggested that a meeting with residents be held to ascertain their views, as to 

how this problem could best be solved, and how that solution could be implemented. 

Action – Cllr Gordon. 

P/14/74 Clerk’s Notices - None 
          
P/14/75 Chairman’s Notices - None 

 

P/14/76 Communications - Items for Inclusion  

P/14/77 Items for discussion at the Next Meeting 
 
P/14/78 Date of Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 24th June 2014 
 
The meeting closed at 22:09 pm. 
 
 
 
Signed………………………………… Date…………………………………….  
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